










luff and as a result the middle tell
tales on the weather side are very 
hard to interpret. Those on the lee
side are better but still not excel
lent trim guides. 

We recommend that masthead mainsails 
should be trimmed quite hard going 
upwind in moderate conditions but not 
so hard that the telltales indicate 
separated flow on the leeward side or 
at the leech in the upper part of the 
sail. The top batten telltale is a 
good indicator and should flow aft. 
In light wind this usually means 
somewhat more twist is required to 
keep attached flow than in moderate 
winds where tighter sheeting is 
possible. In heavy winds more twist 
may be required to reduce heeling, 

although the telltales will flow with 

the sheet very tight. In general, in 
fresh air twist is only desirable if 
it is the only way to control weather 
helm. 

Reaching When reaching a very deep 
shape is usually required. This is 
achieved by easing the outhaul fully 
and by eliminating mast bend or even 
inducing reverse bend by using tight 
running backstays. The exact amount 
of depth desirable is partly deter
mined by the sails set in the fore
triangle. In general, a spinnaker, 
spinnaker staysail or genoa staysail 
on a very close reach tend to bend the 
wind flow so that the main gets a 
header and "sees" the airflow more 
nearly as it would on a beat. There
fore, flatter trim and a higher boom 
position are required with these sails 

'75 World One Ton Cup winner, PIED PIPER, set up for fresh 

air beating. Note flattening reef about 2/3 in, cunningham 

down 6" to correspond to substantial amount of mast bend, 

traveler 4" - 6 11 to leeward, genoa sheet bridled part way 

out from inner track, 1st reef ready to go in if needed. 
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